
City of Vancouver, Engineering Services 
320-507 West Broadway, Vancouver, BC  V5Z 0B4  Canada
vancouver.ca

ENGINEERING SERVICES 
Public Space & Street Use 

August 22, 2025 

Dear Resident and/or Business Owner 

RE:  Share your feedback on the 2025 Gastown summer pilot and next steps 

On behalf of the City, we’d like to extend our thanks and appreciation to the Gastown 
community for being a part of the pilot this summer. The pilot has tested public space and 
transportation changes including placemaking features, improved cycling connections, two-way 
Cordova Street, and weekly Sunday Pedestrian Zones (10am to 6pm) to enhance Gastown’s 
public spaces, support local businesses, and create a vibrant, pedestrian-friendly atmosphere. 
The last Pedestrian Zone Sunday will be on August 31.   

Share your feedback on the pilot 

What we learn this summer, along with last summer’s pilot, will inform ongoing work on the 
Gastown Public Spaces Plan and guide long-term investments in the area.   

1. Take our community survey by September 7
shapeyourcity.ca/gastown-public-spaces-plan/surveys/summer-2025 

2. For Gastown businesses owners, take the business survey by September 7
survey.vancouver.ca/s3/2025-Gastown-Pilot-Business-Survey   
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3. To provide your feedback in person, visit our pop-ups  
• Sunday, August 24 from 2 pm to 4 pm in Maple Tree Square   
• Wednesday, August 27 from 4 pm to 6 pm at the Woodwards Atrium   
  

Next steps and further testing    
  
Throughout the pilot, City staff have closely monitored public space use, traffic flow and access, 
while gathering feedback from residents, businesses, and visitors through surveys, emails, 311, 
and one-on-one conversations.      
 
Based on early findings from community surveys, traffic counts, and with the support of the 
Gastown Business Improvement Society (GBIS), staff will extend components of the pilot to 
learn how they perform through the winter months. These include continued monitoring of two-
way Cordova Street from Richards Street to Gore Avenue and associated changes on Water 
Street and Powell Street, as well as the cycling connection on Water Street.  
 
To support further testing of two-way Cordova Street during the winter, staff will continue to 
make modifications to the pilot, including signal and parking changes. This includes the 
extension of eastbound peak period parking rush restrictions eastward to Gore Avenue and 
modifications to the crosswalk east of Main Street.    
  
On Water Street, to address winter conditions such as reduced demand for public space and 
patio removals, staff are working with the GBIS to explore modifications to the layout, including 
improvements to the cycling connections at the western end of Water Street. The placemaking 
elements at the east and west entrances, public seating in Maple Tree Square and some 
smaller public space areas along Water Street will be retained. 
 
Questions?   
 
Get in touch at gastownpublicspaces@vancouver.ca.   
 
If you need language interpretation services, please call 3-1-1.   
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Lisa Parker, BCSLA 
Director of Public Space & Street Use, Engineering Services 
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